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Dear Friends, 

 

Our new program year is coming at us as quickly as it seems the leaves on the trees are changing from 

greens into their fall palettes of yellow, brown, and red . . .  and some of them are falling just as fast! 

 

The pages of this October newsletter offer a panoply of service, fellowship, educational, and participatory 

activities.  The mission/ministry opportunities include writing Christmas cards for inmates in our jail, 

preparing frozen soups to enhance our Meals for All ministry, working for our annual Women’s 

Fellowship Rummage Sale, hosting members of our community during Fall Festival, and donating 

to the relief efforts of our Presbyterian Montreat Conference Center in North Carolina 

 

This month’s fellowship possibilities come in the forms of a Mixed Company meal, First Friends gatherings, 

Friday Fellowship, hiking with God’s Trailblazers, and a Tailgate Potluck at the end of the month. 

 

Intellectual and educational offerings are found in our Sunday morning classes for all ages, the weekly 

book group, a workshop at Westminster entitled “Humanizing Migration, and the chance to hear political 

candidates address Agriculture, Energy, and the Environment at the Wayne County Library under the 

sponsorship of the Citizens’ Climate Lobby. 

 

And last but certainly not least, October brings the launch of our 2025 Stewardship Pledge Campaign, 

an opportunity for all of us to make financial commitments to the ongoing ministry and mission of 

First Presbyterian in the coming year. 

 

With such a rousing start to this program year, I hope you will find many ways in which to engage 

with one another in the work, play, and worship of our congregation. 

 

Blessings and Peace, 

 

David 

 

P.S.  I have been personally extremely distressed and even angered by the vicious, damaging attacks on our 

Haitian brothers and sisters in Springfield, Ohio.  On the following page, I have included an article from the 

September newsletter of the La Gonave Haiti Partners that speaks to the terrible injustice we have witnessed. 
 

Decades ago, my father started the work of the Presbyterian Church in Haiti in partnership with the Episcopal 

Church of Haiti.  In time, he took particular interest in La Gonave, a deeply impoverished island which sits 

off the coast across from Port-au-Prince.  I traveled there with him on several occasions, and following his 

death was able to attend the dedication of a medical clinic bearing his name. 



 



This highlight for Tower Tidings is written to update the congregation on the work of the Session in 

September 2024.  

 

During the Session meeting on September 26, 2024, Elders heard updates from the RDM team 

about the finances of the church and the upcoming Stewardship campaign.  Amy Baxstrom reported 

that Confirmation class is going well, the ARISE Worship experience is off to a strong start (8:45am 

on Sundays in the Chapel), and the Fall Festival Trunk or Treat is scheduled for October 6, 4-6 p.m. 

in the church parking lot.  Amy is still waiting to hear if she has passed the exam process for her 

Christian Educator certification.  Faith and Nurture team reported on upcoming events including 

First Friends, a Chili Cookoff and the potential for a Fall Euchre Tournament.  Look for  

announcements for all of these fun activities. Faith and Practice Ministry team announced the date 

for the Alternative Gift Market: December 15, after the 10:30 service, in Bruch Hall.  

 

Members of Session engaged in discussion about welcoming new members to the congregation at 

First Presbyterian Church, Wooster.  As we look to the future, our church family will be facing 

change in many ways. The Presbyterian policy is that voices are heard and votes are counted as 

churches evolve.  Church membership is a commitment between individuals, this church family and 

God to care for each other now and as we plan for the future.  The votes counted come from those 

individuals who have made that commitment to join the membership of the Church.  FPC Wooster is 

constantly energized, enriched, and supported by the gifts and talents of many people who worship 

and serve in many ministry outreach opportunities. It is so important that the voices of everyone be 

heard as we go forward. To that end, Session members have committed to reach out to anyone who 

would like to join the membership of FPC Wooster by being available to answer questions, share  

information and offer support.  Anyone is welcome to become a church member at any time.  Please 

be looking for announcements of short gatherings when information and questions about  

membership can be discussed.  If you would like to become a member of FPC Wooster, please reach 

out the church office or contact any of the Session members listed above.  This is an exciting time in 

the life of our church family!  

 

Members of Session will continue to meet on the 4th Wednesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. Please 

reach out to any of the Elders listed above with any questions or concerns.  Positive feedback is also 

welcomed as this team is working diligently to listen, discern and communicate successfully. 

Minutes from each Session meeting are located in a notebook in the Gathering Area. If you have any 

questions or concerns to be shared with the Clerk of Session, please use this email address:  

sessionclerk@firstpreswooster.org 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings from the Resource Development Ministry! 

 

The 2024 financial year appears to shaping up as planned.  Congregational giving is steady and  

coming in ahead of budget.  Thank you to all that are keeping up with your monthly pledging.  As  

you know, the steady income helps our ministry teams plan and maintain our programming and  

mission work throughout the year.   

The RDM is preparing for the upcoming 2025 Stewardship Campaign. Our campaign is planned to 

kick-off on Sunday, October 13 with a series of “Minute for Mission” talks each week until Pledge 

Sunday on November 10.  Pledge Cards will be mailed to all congregants within the next few days  

and will also be available in the gathering area and pews throughout the campaign. 

This month we added a new member to RDM, Steve Logiudice. We are looking forward to having  

Steve on the ministry team and gaining from his insight. In addition to Steve, please feel free to  

direct questions regarding the church finances to any of the members of the RDM. We pride  

ourselves on transparency! 

Peace and blessings, 

Tom Rumbaugh, Chair 

David Rice, Pastor; Dana Brooks, Treasurer; Laura Neill; Mark Gordon; Jeff Perkins; Stuart Miller; 

and Steve Logiudice 

 

 



 

 

First Presbyterian Church Exterior Maintenance 

 

 The current First Presbyterian Church was built in 1927.  According to Dr. Mark A. Wilson from 

the College of Wooster, our church has a limestone façade.  He describes it further  “Indeed, the stone 

used in the main church building is a beautiful limestone.  This particular variety is called (Indiana 

Limestone) informally and likely is from the Salem Formation in Indiana.  It is made almost entirely 

of tiny calcareous fossils and shows interesting ripples and dunes.  Its age is Lower Carboniferous, 

which is about 350 million years old.  Andrews Library and parts of Kauke Hall on the College of 

Wooster campus used this same stone. 

 Our job as Session, RDM, and congregation members  of First Presbyterian is to preserve this 

magnificent structure.  Part of that process is to periodically pressure wash the limestone and to tuck 

point where cement has failed.  We contacted Tim Lockard at the college to look for advice as to how 

we should proceed.  He suggests “a good soap and water solution with a low pressure setting and no 

acid based cleaners.” 

 The tuck pointing should be done by a professional cement/concrete mason.  We are contacting 

Presbytery and other churches who have done the same pressure washing and/or tuck pointing for  

advice and possible prices.  We also have the name of several restoration companies who do this type 

of work. 

 In the past, the cost of the limestone maintenance has been around $100,000.00.  We use the 

church building for so many church mission projects.  Therefore it is important to protect and  

maintain the structure.  RDM and Session will be looking for ways to enable the financial commitment  

this maintenance will cost.  We hope the congregation can get on board as their financial situation 

permits.  This is not an every year cost, but is a periodic constant expense. 

      Stuart Miller, RDM member 



 

 

 “For All The Saints Who From Their Labors Rest" 

 

During the All Saints Day service on November 3, First Presbyterian Church will recognize those saints 

who have died within the past year. Names will be read and a white rose will be given to a family  

member or friend. 

 

If you would like a loved one of yours to be included, please contact the church office (330-264-9420) 

by October 22nd. 

 

Sponsored by the Faith and Worship Coordinating Team 

 

 

 

 

 

WELCOME TO ALL WOMEN OF FPC 

Women’s Fellowship Meeting 

Tuesday, October 8, 2024 

7:00 p.m. 

Parlor at FPC 

Please plan to attend and bring ideas on how this amazing group  

can support the ministries of FPC Wooster 

 

 

Contact Lisa Rumbaugh at tomlisarum@gmail.com with any questions. 

mailto:tomlisarum@gmail.com


 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Check out the calendar below for events.  

If you have a special activity you would like to do, please let me know!  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Check out the calendar below for events.  

If you have a special activity you would like to do, please let me know!  

 

Upcoming events 

These dates are subject to change based on weather, so watch your email/Remind for updates.  

(Not on the Remind list? You definitely need to be-ask me how) 

 

October 5th 1:00-7:00 

Volunteer at Ramseyers 

 

October 6th 4:00-6:00 

Fall Festival 

 

October 20th  

Youth Pizza, Pumpkins, and Pies! 

We will be making pies for the YMCA Thanksgiving Dinner.  

 

We have lots of great energy, new leadership, and exciting things planned for this year.  

I hope you will feel welcome to share ideas, activities, and interests with the group!  

 

A reminder that Youth Sunday is Sunday, November 11 th.  

We will be working on things during Sunday school prior to that date.  

Please plan to attend!  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year, we will hold Confirmation for any youth in 7th or 8th grade.  During that  

process, we hope to connect our youth with other friends in our church. We are looking 

for people to become Fellowship Friends and spend some time getting to know a youth 

in our church.  The gatherings will be held at the church during the Sunday school hour. 

Maybe a morning of games, breakfast, or other activities.  If you would be interested in 

this, please let Amy Baxstrom know.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday Fellowship 

Join us on Friday, October 11th, for our First Friday Fellowship. We will meet in 

Bruch Hall at 11:30 for a light lunch and a program by the Pantry Manager at The 

Hope Center. Reminder there is a donation collected to help cover the cost of lunch.   

Register here or email Amy at abaxstrom@firstpreswooster.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F084BAEA72FA7FB6-50810827-september


 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FREEZER MEALS 

Fall is upon us, and life can be crazy! Join us on Saturday, October 12th, 

from 10:00 am- 12:00 pm.  We will make five different meals that can be put 

directly into your freezer and pulled back out on those days when you didn't 

have time, energy, or ideas for dinner!  The cost for this event is $50- $10 a 

meal! Meals are based on families of 4.  Have more than 4?  Consider  

doubling for $100 and having leftovers for another busy night!  Have less 

than 4? We can split the meals into 2 separate meals so you get double!  

Let Amy Baxstrom know if you are interested! 



 "First Presbyterian Chili Bowl Tailgate Potluck" 
 

(Except we will opt for the comfort of Bruch Hall!) 
 
   
 
 
    
 
 
       
 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 

Get ready to kick off the fun with a delicious spread and a friendly chili cook-off!  

 

Do you have a favorite chili recipe? Are you famous for a secret ingredient? Red chili? White chili? 

Cincinnati style?  

 

How about those tailgate faves? Wings? Dips? Subs? Dogs? What’s your “go to” when you think 

crisp fall afternoons with friends? 

 

Whether you're a chili champion or just excited to sample the tailgate options, there’s something 

for everyone.  You don’t even need to like football!  

 

Details: 

Date: Sunday, October 27 

Time: Right after the 10:30am  service 

Location: Bruch Hall 

 

What to Bring: Your favorite tailgate dish or a pot of your best chili!  

 

If you’d like, come dressed in your favorite team’s gear and definitely bring your appetite!  

 

Let’s make this a game winning fellowship event for everyone in our church!  

 

Please sign up to bring chili or another a dish to share. Make it your goal to be there! 

    (Sign-up on the gathering area counter) 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOD'S TRAILBLAZERS 
 

Please join us for a hike to enjoy the beauty of fall and for some fellowship on Sunday, October 

13th at 4:30, weather permitting.  We will hike on a mostly flat and shaded trail in the woods 

for about an hour, but you are welcome to leave earlier if needed. 

-Wooster Memorial Park-5197 Silver Rd, Wooster  

**This time we will meet at the Education Area parking lot.  There is an access road 

off of Silver Road to get to the parking lot. 

Questions?  Contact Carrie Gordon at (614) 565-3541 or email-carriegordonrunning@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:email-carriegordonrunning@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

Montreat Camp and Conference Center has been a spiritual and engaging place for many 

generations of youth and adults at FPC.  Please consider making a donations for the  

recovery efforts.  Thanks, Amy Baxstrom 

 

To make a gift to the Hurricane Helene Restoration Fund, please go to: 

 

Montreat.org 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Montreat Conference Center—Hurricane Helene Damages 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHRISTMAS CARDS FOR JAIL INMATES 

 

Faith and Practice is honored to be continuing Don Beane’s project of collecting Christmas cards to 

give to inmates at the Wayne County Jail for them to send to family and friends.  These can be a 

few cards you have left from last year or a new box you might want to purchase.  Faith and Practice 

will give the cards, including a stamp for each one, to the Chaplain at the jail to distribute to  

inmates. 

The Chaplain asks that cards: 

 *Be new with no writing on them 

 *Include an envelope that fits the card 

You may leave your card donations in the designated box in the gathering area.  Thank you! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FROZEN SOUP PROJECT 

 

Each month Karen James and her team provide a delicious, well-balanced meal for community 

members who may be enduring food insecurity.  Members of Faith and Practice realized that 

providing a container of hearty, frozen soup would provide a meal for guests to take with them for 

the next day.   

With the large freezer that was previously in the lower level kitchen now in place in the main level 

kitchen, there is room to store soup for Meals for All guests.  In addition, a container of soup will 

be available if someone comes to the church requesting food or if a church member is in need of a 

meal now and then.  Keep your eyes and ears open for news of the opportunity to participate in 

this worthy project. 

 

 



 

 

Mixed Company will meet Friday, October 4th at 5:30 PM at  

Broken Rocks Cafe in downtown Wooster.  We will be in the back 

room.  Please let Kathy Turning know by October 1st if you will be 

joining us.  Her telephone number is 330-347-6620. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings from Faith and Nurture – Fall may be upon us, so it’s time to sign up for First Friends!  For 

those of you not familiar, this is a dinner group of 6 – 8 persons, meeting roughly once a month, for the 

next 3 months (or as long as a group wishes to meet!). 

  

No ‘rules’ here!  Dinners can be anywhere the group chooses – each others’ homes or restaurants.  Also, 

in the past, some groups have chosen to invite others not currently active in our church community. 

 

Finally, some with busy schedules have signed up as substitutes, able to attend occasionally.  Keeping  

the same group together for a few months, allows us to get to know each other better. 

 

 

 

There is a sign up sheet hanging in the Gathering area, 
or you can call either 330-641-6688  or email 

Dave at earleyd54@gmail.com 
Looking forward to seeing you soon!  

Dave & Angela Earley 

mailto:earleyd54@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Rummage Sale is an all-hands-on-deck project which earns funds for FPC Women’s 

Fellowship. The proceeds are used to support FPC youth programming and scholarships, 

community outreach, mission, kitchen maintenance, and building improvements. 

  

This is a great way to get involved, get to know others in the congregation, and fellowship 

with old friends.  Please consider volunteering for this worthy project.   Able bodied helpers 

are especially needed Wednesday afternoon, Thursday morning, and late Saturday after-

noon for clean-up.  Many hands make light work.  

  

The Rummage Sale is an opportunity for the entire congregation to have those unwanted 

items in your home moved along.  Before recycling, consider reducing and reusing.  Your no

-longer-wanted items will be treasures to others.  Feel free to ask friends, family members, 

and anyone to contribute stuff. 

  

You can price your own stuff – if you want!  Other than items with standard prices (most 

clothes and books), you are welcome to mark suggested prices on your miscellaneous items, 

or we’ll take care it. 

  

Starting Sunday, Oct. 27, feel free to drop off sale items in the gathering area near the 

hallway to the parlor.  Weekdays the church is open 6:30 am-6 pm. 

Tue., Oct. 29 from 3-5 pm – set-up racks and tables in Bruch Hall. 

Tue., Oct. 29 from 6-7:30 pm – move items from 2nd-floor storage to Bruch Hall. 

Wed., Oct. 30, 9 am-noon - arrange sale items on hanging racks and tables. 

Thu., Oct. 31, 9 am-noon – help price items. 

Fri., Nov. 1, 9 am-noon – we’ll finish up what needs to be done to take a day off! 

Sat., Nov. 2 - The sale will run from 9 am to 4 pm.  Help will also be needed from 4-6 pm 

to place remaining items in Goodwill bins, tear down racks and tables, and cleanup. 

  

Your participation in as many ways as possible will be greatly appreciated.  Feel free to  

contact myself (Carla Hall; cell 614-761-3906, carlahall2000@gmail.com) or 

Shannon Foster (cell 330-439-8376, birdgarden@sssnet.com) if you have any questions. 

Please take some labels home to use when you bring your items to the church just prior to 

the sale.  By labeling the contents, we can more easily organize things when we move  

everything into Bruch Hall.  Identify as clothing women/men/kids, household items,  

Christmas or other decorations, kitchenware, etc.  Thank you!!!   

mailto:carlahall2000@gmail.com
mailto:birdgarden@sssnet.com


 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

  

 October 4   Christine Nielsen 

 October 5   David Knowlton 

 October 7   Gabriel Walker 

 October 8   James Clyde 

 October 9   Dave Earley 

 October 10   Stan Burris, Jack Neill 

 October 12   Nancy Knowlton, Lauren Nielsen  

 October 14   Margaret Miller 

 October 16   Tom Rumbaugh 

 October 17   Carl Schmid 

 October 20   Susie Slack 

 October 22   Gregg Short, Carla Hall 

 October 23   Tim Fair 

 October 24   Jack Miller 

 October 29   Carol McKiernan, John Scott 



 

 

 

 

LITURGIST SIGN-UP - YEAR 2024 

IN THE SANCTUARY  

 

If you or a member of your family (all ages are welcome) 

would like to sign-up to be a liturgist during the 2023 year, 

please sign-up at the following link:  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/liturgistsfpc 

 

THANK YOU FOR VOLUNTEERING!    

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE SIGN-UP 

YEAR 2024 

IN THE SANCTUARY  

 

If you would like to sign-up for Prayers of the People during the 2023 year, 

please sign-up at the following link: 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/prayersofthepeople 

 

Thank you for Volunteering!  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FLOWERS IN THE SANCTUARY   

SUNDAY MORNING WORSHIP 

YEAR 2024 

 

If you would like to dedicate flowers in honor or memory  

of a loved one in the Sanctuary 

on Sunday mornings during the year 2023, 

please sign-up at the following link: 
 

Thank you! 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/sanctuaryflowers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

First Presbyterian Church                                                                                                              

621 College Avenue                                                                                                                   

 Wooster, OH 44691                        

 Phone: 330-264-9420                                       

Fax:     330-262-7305  

Hours:  M, T, Th - 9-4 

Wed & Fri. - By Appt.            

 

                        

       Address Service Requested   

  

 

   

        www.facebook.com/FPCWooster/  

            www.firstpreswooster.org 

             

                                                                                                                      

                       
 

Office Contact Info 
                   Email     Phone Ext. 
David  Rice   drice@firstpreswooster.org             ext. 202 
Donna Bye   dbye@firstpreswooster.org   ext. 201 
Amy Baxstrom  abaxstrom@firstpreswooster.org  ext. 204 
Rachel King   rking@firstpreswooster.org    
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Deadlines   

 Submission Deadline Approximate Delivery 

    FPC News Flash Wednesday by noon End of Week 

    Tower Tidings 15th of each month End of Month 

     Bulletin Wednesday Weekly 

     Session 2nd Monday of the month 4th Wed. of each month 

     Session Packets 2nd Monday of the month 3rd Sunday of the month 

https://www.facebook.com/FPCWooster/

